TECUMSEH KIWANIS DISPATCH

October 2016

Chartered April 12, 1961

Diana Halstead, Pres. dianahalstead492yahoo.com Larry McCammon, Sec. larrymccammon@yahoo.com

Celebrating over 55 years of service Cindy Cooper, Treas. bigcin@aol.com

Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to improving the world one child and one community at a time.

Meeting every Wednesday at 6:30 pm in the Fellowship Hall of the Tecumseh United Methodist Church

Oct. 22 Kiwanis One Day

Nov. 5 Berryton Kiwanis Pancake Feed 7am-Noon Berryton UMC

Nov. 12 Kansas District Kiwanis Governor's Visit - Kiwanis Club of Tecumseh hosting

Dec. 4 Tecumseh Kiwanis Winter Wonderland - Lake Shawnee - 6-10 pm

Shelter Update

The old shelter is down, and work has begun on the foundation. Footings have been poured and the slab will be framed and poured this week. See facebook for videos and photos.



Tecumseh Community
Park Shelter

Tecumseh Kiwanis Speaker Schedule

Oct.	12	Lisa	Nov.	9	Mary

Oct. 19 Lori

Oct. 26 Georgia

Nov. 16 Lorna

Nov. 23 No meeting

Nov. 30 Bob J.

Service Hours

Total service hours for Oct. 2015 thru September 2016 is 1935 hours That's an increase of 646 hours over last year. What a fantastic accomplishment. Give yourselves a pat on the back.

Sept. Comm. Dinner Report Income \$651.00 Expense \$204.83 Kiwanis Profit \$267.70

125 meals were served

2015-2016 Banner Year for Tecumseh Kiwanis

We inducted 9 new members. We gave 1935 hours of community service through our many programs and projects. We raised over \$107,000 to build a new shelter in Tecumseh Community Park. We sponsored the monthly Tecumseh Community Dinner thru which we've served an average of 150 community members per month. We had an attendance of over 800 people at the annual Tecumseh Heritage Day festival. Thanks to everyone for making this an exceptional year. Tecumseh Kiwanis members truly are improving the world one child and one community at a time.

Officers Installed

Kiwanis Club of Tecumseh officer and board member installation for the 2016-2017 year took place September 28, 2016. Installed by Lt. Gov. Bette Snoddy were Pres. Diana Halstead, Pres. Elect, Lori Davenport, Sec., Larry McCammon, and Treas. Cindy Cooper. Board members installed were Ken Ertl, Georgia Sirridge, Bob Pollom, Lorna Boden, and Rob McCune. Thank you and congratulation to those who chose to help guide our club through another year of service.

Newest Member Installed



Debbie Mohler Barr became our first new club member of the 2016-2017 Kiwanis year. Debbie recently moved from Colorado Springs, CO. to Tecumseh where she was born and raised. Debbie is the sister of President Diana Halstead and the daughter of charter member Dewey Mohler. Debbie has been serving at the monthly community dinners, and participated in Tecumseh Heritage Day this year. We are pleased to welcome Debbie as an official member of the Kiwanis Club of Tecumseh and look forward to serving with her.

Debbie with Lt. Gov. Bette Snoddy